
 

The  Grapevine 
  

   
Happy Thanksgiving to all!  I wish to thank Lou Schweizer 

for hosting a wonderfully relaxing lunch at his house in 

Fallbrook following our Fallbrook Heritage Museum Tour.  We had a 

good turn out for the Murrieta Veterans Day Parade with 11 Model A’s 

in the procession.  We were asked if our club might want to have war 

veterans ride along in our cars in next year’s parade… and of course we 

said yes!  With the end of the year closing in fast, I’m happy to report 

that we’ve filled all but a few board positions for 2014.  Newsletter 

Editor, (local) Tour Director, and Historian are still available for anyone 

who might want to hold a position on next year’s board.  Please don’t 

forget that our annual Christmas Party is coming up on Saturday, 

December 7
th

.  Be sure to contact Karen Beel for any information about 

this event.  

 

Robert Saxman, President  

 

___________________________________________________________

_______________________________ 

MODEL A of the MONTH 
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COME JOIN US 
Monthly meetings are held on the third Thursday 

except December at: 
7:00p 

Richies Real American Diner 
40651 Murrieta Hot Springs Road 

Murrieta, CA 92562 

TEMECULA VALLEY MODEL A CLUB 
PO Box 542 Temecula, CA 92593 

 
PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT:  

temvalas.org 
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2013 

B O A R D  M E M B E R S 
 

              PRESIDENT:  Robert Saxman 
      951-696-0323 
 

              VICE-PRESIDENT:  Rudy Perez 
      951-674-4330 
 

              SECRETARY:  Sheila Saxman 
      951-696-0323 
 

              TREASURER:  Ted Iverson 
      951-674-2916 
 

              MEMBERSHIP:  Laura Iverson 
      951-674-2916 
 

              TOUR DIRECTOR: Vacant 
  
              ACTIVITIES:  Allen & Karolina Porch 
      951-776-9253 
 

              NEWSLETTER:  Joyce Grieb 
      951-587-6967 
 

              HISTORIAN: Robert Saxman 
      951-696-0323 
 

              SUNSHINE:  Judy Patrick 
      951-285-7402 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=D&oi=plus&q=https://maps.google.com/maps?ie%3DUTF8%26cid%3D56939037348739152%26q%3DRichie's%2BReal%2BAmerican%2BDiner%26iwloc%3DA%26gl%3DUS%26hl%3Den-US
mailto:temvalas@hotmail.com
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UPCOMING TOURS & EVENTS 
November - December 

 
11/02 -   Mira Monteleone 
11/06 -   Robert Payne 
11/07 -    Karen Beel 
11/11 -   Bill Lazaris 
11/12 -   Anna Lewis 
11/12 -   Debbie Martin 
11/16 -    Larry Schwieger 
 

Raffle Winners  
From the October meeting:  

50/50 cash  
Bobbie Whipple, Al Bennett, & 

Karen Beel 

Other Donated Prize 

Winners:  
Karen Beel, Ted Iverson, 

Karoline Porch, Pat Sorum & 

Judy Spurlin 

Drive Your Model A -   
Joe Patrick 

 

WHERE’S THE CHICKEN? 

With Kim & Valorie Sparks! 

 

11/26 Barry &  Debbie Martin 
 

Sun 11/17/13 So Cal Hill Climb – sponsored by So Cal  F.A.S.T. 
Thurs 11/21/13 General Meeting – Richie’s Real American Diner, Murrieta at 7:00 pm 
Thurs      11/28/13 Thanksgiving Tour – through Dec 2 
Sat 12/07/13 Christmas Party – See website for details 
   No General Meeting for the month of December 

Continued Prayers and Get Well 

Wishes go out to:  Susan Hull, Judy 

Patrick, & Dorothy Allen. 



  
 

 

Temecula Valley A’s – General Meeting – October 17, 2013 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by President Robert Saxman 
Pledge of Allegiance: Led by Joe Patrick  
  
President: Robert Saxman: Bob gave an updated health report on members. He mentioned that it is time to find board  
members for 2014; he then listed members that are willing to stay in their current positions, Ted Iverson, Laura Iverson,  
Rudy Perez, Sheila Saxman, Judy Patrick, Karolina and Allan Porch. He said a club president is needed and that Larry  
Schwieger has volunteered to help with tours.  
  
Vice President: Rudy Perez: Rudy introduced his guests from his V8 club, Ted and Dory Thompson. He also spoke  
about the October potluck meal that they had enjoyed. Rudy also mentioned a new member in attendance, Dennis D'antin.  
  
Secretary: Sheila Saxman: Kim Sparks made a motion to accept the September minutes as printed, Lori Perez made a  
second and it was voted to accept the September minutes.  
  
Treasurer: Ted Iverson: The balance, as of October 17th, 2013 was read.  
  
Membership: Laura Iverson: 41 members were present, and 2 guests.  
  
Tour Report: Robert Saxman said that the tour to The Fallbrook Museum and Running Board Lunch at Lou's house is  
back on. We are leaving the Temecula Pkwy/Shell/Wienerschnitzel parking lot at 9 am on November, 2. Bring your own  
lunch, drinks, and chairs, unless you want to sit on your running board for lunch. He discussed possible driving routes.  
Sheila Saxman talked about the Murrieta Veterans Day Parade and passed around a sign up sheet. Parade is November  
11th, line up at 9 am, parade start is at 10 am, I will be calling those that signed up, to let them know the staging area.  
Larry Beel spoke about the tour that he will be leading for Thanksgiving this year, leaving November 28th to Chandler,  
AZ coming back on Monday, Dec. 2nd. He passed around a sign up sheet and agendas and said everyone needs to make  
their own reservations for hotels. Rudy Perez mentioned an upcoming Hill Climb in Murrieta, on November 17th, a flyer  
was passed around.  
  
Recap of Tours: No tours were recapped.  
  
Activities: Karolina and Allan Porch: Joe Patrick won the $20.00 prize for driving his Model A. 50/50 winners were: $25-  
Bobbie Whipple, $13- Al Bennett, $9- Karen Beel. Donated items were won by: Karen Beel, Ted Iverson, Karolina Porch,  
Pat Sorum, and Judy Spurlin.  
  
Newsletter: Robert Saxman for Joyce Grieb: Bob asked that contributions be sent to him or Joyce Grieb.  
  
Historian: Robert Saxman: No Historian report was given.  
  
Sunshine: Judy Patrick: October birthdays and anniversaries were read. Judy mentioned that she had sent a birthday card to  
Gayle Brekke, and had received an update letter in response.  
  
Open Items: Lori Perez said that her sister, Annette, will be collecting items for a local domestic violence shelter “Casa de  
Paz”, Robert Saxman made a motion to donate $100 to the shelter, Ted Iverson made a second; members did not require a  
discussion and it was unanimously voted to make the donation. Lori Perez also said she needed orders for t-shirts and  
jackets. Karen Beel spoke about the Christmas party and passed around a sign up sheet. Date, December 7th 
 at 1:00, $14 per person, she will need the money by November 21st. There will be a gift exchange. Steven Currie gave a talk on Model A tool  
kits, and what the kit contained when you bought the car originally. There were several items displayed, some brought in by  
Rudy Perez. Some judging standards and requirements were talked about and a recommendation of “Model A Restoration  
Guideline Book”. Rudy also mentioned a list of parts available at Grumps Garage.  
  
Meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m.  
  
Respectfully submitted by,  
Sheila Saxman  
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Contributions or photos? 
 

Please help us in providing you with 

an up to date news source of our 

wonderful car club!  Send photos or 

articles to Joyce Grieb, Editor at: 

jmgrieb@gmail.com or 

bobgrieb@gmail.com 
 

 

ABOUT US 
The Temecula Valley Model A Club was established in the year 
2000 and with an emphasis on touring, has steadily grown into a 

remarkable group of Model A enthusiasts who never miss an 
opportunity to get out and drive these wonderful old cars.  

Whether just going for ice cream, or across the country, you're 
invited to join us in celebrating the fun and friendship Model A's 

always seem to invoke.  
Membership is $15.00 annually and is open to anyone with or 

without a Ford Model A.  We are a chapter club of MAFCA 
(Model A Ford Club of America) therefore a MAFCA membership 

is encouraged.     

mailto:jmgrieb@gmail.com
mailto:bobgrieb@gmail.com


 

 

 

                                                                                                                  
 

 

 

            
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Become an advertiser and help us keep our newsletter and web site up and running, The Temecula Valley Model A Club accepts advertisements from all businesses connected 
with or related to our hobby or club.  The current rate is $25.00 per year.  This includes a scan of your business card on our web site's sponsor page and this newsletter, also 
included on our web site is a description of your business and contact info, and a link to your web site if available which is optimized for search engines.  Additionally, your logo will 
be placed on our main page (selected round-robin fashion, with a different sponsor chosen daily).  Sponsorship fee is payable in advance for a (1) year minimum advertising 
agreement.  If renewal fee is not received,   ad will be canceled.  If you are interested in becoming a sponsor of the Temecula Valley Model A club, please visit the 'About Us' page 
on our webpage at temvalas.org and see the section on sponsorship. 

 

-  ADVERTISERS  - 
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